

STUTTON VILLAGE SOCIAL MEETING
COMMITTEE MEETING THURSDAY 18 AUGUST 2016

PRESENT: Graham Hunter
Julie Chadwick
Emily Tudball
Lynsay Wrigglesworth
Paul Spurrier
Mike Grayson
Nigel Hilton
Sophie Hilton
John Roberts (part only)

APOLOGIES: Paul Chadwick, Kathy Bird

1. Welcome and apologies

Graham welcomed all to the meeting and gave apologies from Kathy and Paul C. All agreed the notes and actions from the previous meeting.

2. Dog show Update

Updates on actions from the previous meeting regarding the dog show were given.

Graham confirmed we had goal posts for the penalty shoot-out and that the stocks were available but needed to be checked to see if any repair work was required. The original tombola is no longer available so Graham will ask Gill and Mike Hainsworth if they have access to one we can borrow.

ACTION: Graham to ask Gill and Mike if a tombola is available

John confirmed Amanda had enough prizes for the tombola but requested that if more are available we continue to collect them.

ACTION: All to bring tombola prizes to the next meeting on 31st August.

ACTION: Julie to text Amanda to organise the tombola prizes

Emily confirmed that we don't have a contact number for the falconry show. All agreed that we would not pursue for this event.

Sophie ask how much would be needed for the float on the day, we agreed £60 in £1 and 50ps

ACTION: Sophie to provide £60 float for meeting on 31st August

ACTION: John to confirm if sweet stall is independent or requires a float

Mike suggested a 2nd hand book stall may raise some additional money, mentioning he would be able to provide some books. Everyone thought this was a great idea.

ACTION: Julie to send a Facebook post requesting book donations to be brought on the day of the show. (Done)

John confirmed the run would start at 11, registration at 10:30. Depending on weather forecast we will agree a time to meet to erect marque at the meeting on 31 August.

Graham, Paul C, Mike and if needed Paul S have volunteered to be marshalls on the day and will meet at the pub by 10:30.

The Dog show will start at 13:30. All those volunteering on stands should be there by time agreed on 31st August.

ACTION: Timings and final arrangements to be confirmed at meeting on 31st August.

3. Events Update

Events planned include;

- **Clay pigeon shoot**, 21 August
- **Gliding session**, date to be confirmed
- **Bulb planting**, 2 October
- **Macmillan coffee morning**, 8 October, 2-4pm at the village hall
- **Halloween**, 31 October
- **Bonfire night**, 5 November
- **Christmas event**, date to be confirmed

Mike confirmed there are 8 people attending the clay pigeon shoot on Sunday.

Lynsay confirmed she had done the posters and flyers for the bulb planting and will have some available for the dog show. It was suggested we have a donations box for the bulb planting available at the show if people didn't want to donate actual bulbs.

Sophie said that she is speaking to Mark Jackson at the weekend about the bulb planting and will ask if he would be willing to advise.

ACTION: Sophie to confirm if Mark would be willing to help and arrange a time to discuss planting areas.

Lynsay gave details of the Macmillan coffee afternoon, including a Temple Spa agent attending the event. Others suggested Christine may be able to have a jewellery stall

ACTION: Lynsay to speak to Christine re availability

Graham is looking at possible venues for race events and will circulate once he puts options together. It was suggested that dog racing may also be an option.

ACTION: Graham to circulate races venues and options

4. Draft Events template

All agreed the template was a good first draft and we can make revisions and amend it as we start to use it for events.

5. Finance / Bank account update

Sophie confirmed the bank account is now open with all funds paid in. Julie and Graham confirmed they had received their bank cards from Santander. Sophie is in the process of ordering a cheque book.

Mike handed a donation from the art exhibition to be paid in. Emily will write a thank you letter on behalf of the Social committee.

ACTION: Emily to write thank you letter

6. Presentation cheque to Tadcaster Flood relief appeal

Mike confirmed he would be able to print large cheque for 23 August. Julie will contact Kirsty to arrange photoshoot, hopefully for next week.

ACTION: Sophie to send Mike example Santander cheque

ACTION: Mike to print large cheque by 23 August

ACTION: Julie to confirm date for presentation with Kirsty and email the committee.

7. AOB

Graham said he would circulate “due diligence” questions for Parish Council regarding the village hall, in time for meeting on 31 August.

ACTION: Graham to circulate questions for Parish Council regarding the Village Hall by 31 August

Nigel confirmed Sue Dunham and Kathy Bird are interested in forming a village hall committee.

Paul S notified the meeting that the defibrillator had now been delivered and he was awaiting the case to have it mounted on the wall of the village hall. He had also been in contact with Nicola Hill to organise basic training for using the defibrillator which would include using a dummy version of the one we have. We are hoping to have training on 3 dates for people to pop in in early October.

NEXT (closed to public) MEETING 31 AUGUST 2016, ST AIDANS CHURCH, 7pm - TO DISCUSS DOG SHOW AND VILLAGE HALL ONLY
NEXT OPEN MEETING 15 SEPTEMBER 2016, ST AIDANS CHURCH, 7pm